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THE OPEN SCHOOL 
MISS SHELLY’S NEWSLETTER
August 2021
Welcome Open School Families!  We are so excited for our school year and look forward to getting to know new families and welcoming back returning families.  
Below is some initial back to school information as you start planning and thinking about the upcoming school year:
UPCOMING DATES:
August 24th – Open house 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 p.m.  Stop by anytime that morning to meet your child’s teacher, find your child’s cubby, drop off belongings
August 24th – 6:00 p.m. Zoom parent orientation (details will be emailed closer to date)

August 26th – First day of school, 11:30 a.m. dismissal for all students
August 27th – First full day of school, normal hours
OPEN SCHOOL WEBSITE
We hope you have had a chance to visit our website!  It is a great place to read your teacher’s weekly newsletter and lesson plans as the year progresses, and learn about our school, staff, curriculum, philosophy and more www.laramieopenschool.org.  We are also on Facebook – follow us there!
ProCare APP
Sometime in August you will receive an invite to download the ProCare app if you haven’t already done that.  When you get the invite, please download the app, and enable location services while using the app.  This app is used to check children in/out of the school using your phone.  More information on how to use the app will be shared as we get closer.  
TUITION/SCHEDULES

The first tuition payment for the school year will be due by September 10th.  You will receive a statement by the first of September.  No tuition is due in August.  Tuition is prorated for the school year – September through May. 
COVID-19 POLICIES
2021-2022 School Year Beginning Information:

We continue to follow the advice of public health and CDC on COVID policies.  Our policies this summer are that everyone wears masks indoors, but optional outdoors.  We do have some children that wear their masks outside.  We haven't firmly set our policies for fall yet, as we are waiting to see what the next few weeks bring as far our community numbers and public health guidance.  We have been on the proactive side of policies since last year and will continue all our measures to try to mitigate risks.  We have air purifiers in each classroom, we are opening windows and doors for ventilation as much as possible, we have increased handwashing, we have increased sanitation and cleaning, and we are not mixing the classes indoors.  The children are playing outside together in mixed classes, but indoors they are separate.  
 
Children and staff will need to screen for symptoms prior to attending school.   Any staff or children with symptoms will need to stay home and be symptom free before returning.  Families or staff with COVID exposures or COVID positive household members will need to follow advice of public health as far as quarantining, isolating, or monitoring for symptoms.  Communication with the school about any issues is important to keep our school safe.

FACE COVERINGS/MASKS

As mentioned above, children and staff are currently wearing masks indoors when social distancing cannot be maintained.  We do ask that you wear a mask inside our buildings as well.  We have disposable masks for adults and children, but please provide reusable cloth masks for your child daily. If you are able to label your child’s mask, we will try and keep track of them, but extra masks m be needed throughout the year as they possibly get lost or damaged.  Please have your child practice wearing a mask if they have not done so already.  We appreciate your help!

We successfully navigated the last school year and hope these measures will allow us to get through this upcoming school year safely as well.  We will discuss COVID policies for fall at parent orientation, but I wanted to give you some idea.  Policies will evolve as we go through the year, and we will keep you informed as we go.
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SCHOOL SUPPLIES

There will be an annual supply fee of $60 on your September statement.  This covers the supplies for the year for crayons, paper, markers, glue, etc.  The following is a list of what to bring for your child:

1. Water bottle (labeled with name) to be taken home to be washed/refilled daily

2. Backpack – if your child wants a backpack or you want the ease of carrying things back and forth. Most kids enjoy having a school backpack

3. 1 Box of Kleenex/tissues for your child’s classroom

4. 1 tub of Clorox/sanitizing wipes for your child’s classroom

5. A complete change of clothing – in case of accident, mud, whatever.  To be stored in their cubby bin to use as needed

6. Indoor shoes – easy to manage, Crocs, slippers, something to manage taking on/off to help keep the floors clean  

7. Daily snacks – to be discussed at orientation, but a morning snack (around 9:30 a.m.) and an afternoon snack (around 3:45) if your child stays late.  You can bring a box of snacks to leave or provide daily snack for your child.
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Daily lunch/lunchbox if your child stays for lunch (11:30-12:30)

9. 1 bottle of sunscreen to be shared (unless you have a specific sunscreen for your child) 

10.  1 wide face stick of sunscreen labeled with your child’s name
11.  Face coverings/masks to wear indoors, labeled, wash regularly

12.  Walking shoes – sneakers, something comfortable to walk to the park, play soccer, impromptu physical activities.  If you have an extra pair that can stay at the school in case your child wears sandals, boots, etc. 

13. Winter clothing – snow pants, snow boots, hats, mittens, coat – when the weather turns, labeled please, extras to leave her during the school year are handy.  We do go outside unless it is below zero with wind chill.
TEACHING STAFF
The teachers will have weekly newsletters, “get to know your teacher” pages, and a lot more information to share with you soon!  We are excited about our teaching team.  We have one continuing lead teacher and two, “new to us” but experienced, lead teachers.  They are all qualified, passionate, and educated early childhood educators that I am sure you and your children will love!

Miss Laura Shuler – PreK, Miss Laura has been with us since 2011, and a lead teacher here since 2016.  She will be the teacher for the 4-year-old students.
Miss Joni Kern – PreK, Miss Joni is new to The Open School.  She will be the teacher for the students turning 5 by December, our oldest PreK students.

Miss Reanna Schuckman – Preschool, Miss Reanna is new to The Open School, and her son is also a student here.  She will be the teacher for the 3-year-old students.
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Watch for more detailed information about your child’s teacher at Open House!  
